Bruce E. Young Chairman

Dave Wick Executive Director

January 28, 2021

Terry Martino
Executive Director
Adirondack Park Agency
1133 State Route 86
Ray Brook, NY 12977

Re: Lake George Park Commission Stormwater Regulation Amendments

Dear Director Martino:

We are writing to request the APA's formal approval, pursuant to ECL 40-0112, of the amendments to the Lake George Park Commission's stormwater management regulations (6 NYCRR 646-4). The regulations and all supporting SAPA documentation can be readily found on the LGPC website.

Commission staff has worked closely with your designated contacts throughout this process. Over the past three years, technical and legal staff in both agencies have worked tirelessly with various stakeholders and the Executive Chamber to draft the amendments. Prior to submission to Albany, the APA designated contacts approved the language of the regulations, allowing formal submission under SAPA. The Commission has now completed all of the necessary review and public outreach pursuant to SEQR and SAPA, and is looking to adopt the amendments at its meeting on February 23, 2021.

Given the nearness of the upcoming meeting, your earliest response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Dave Wick

Executive Director

Cc: Bruce Young, LGPC Chairman